

Church of the Holy Eucharist



WELCOME - WE'RE GLAD YOU'RE HERE

Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time July 26, 2015

> 520 Medford Lakes Road Tabernacle, New Jersey 08088 609-268-8383 ~ www.holyeucharist.org

A NOTE FROM FATHER ANDREW

Dear Friends:



I hope everyone had a good time at the Festival. God has blessed us with another year of good weather and success. Thank you so much for your prayers. Speaking of expressing thanks, I want to acknowledge in a special way all the volunteers who worked our venues; especially the volunteers who worked in the food tent and beer garden. To Larry Robinson, Tony Elentrio, John McNally, Bob Fay, Shari Bonn and all those who helped with preparation—the chopping of the vegetables for the salads, those working on the grill cleaning the trays and all those serving the food; I am truly grateful for your hard work and dedication especially in this heat. To all those who worked in the beer garden, Tom Von Holtum, Jack Schell, John Deluca, Joan Donovan, John Canale and all those who cooked and served the crabs, clams and shrimp. To those who poured the cool delicious beer thanks so much. My thanks to Emma Marini and Sue Mooney for the eggs and the prayers to St. Clare. To Ed Mooney who faithfully works the Super 50/50. My thanks to the staff for assisting with their support. Thanks to ALL who helped in any way, without you we could not have had a successful festival. May the Lord bless all of you for your generosity of time and talent.

Jesus was attracting attention because of the miracles he had been working. In today's Gospel, a huge crowd gathered to see if Jesus was really a miracle worker. And he didn't let them down. This time, instead of performing a miraculous healing, Jesus performed a miracle that helped *everyone* who was there. He fed them all, out of the tiniest bit of food. And with twelve baskets of leftovers to boot! If any of them had been in doubt before, this sign made it clear. Jesus was the Messiah. Jesus not only met their needs, but he went beyond this by multiplying the loaves and fishes in such abundance, as if to say, "I want you to have what you need and more. And I have the power to provide it for you." This is the same Jesus that we believe in. This is the Lord we pray to and the One to whom we entrust our lives. This ancient Gospel story is not irrelevant to our lives; it is also part of our story, here, today. He has the power, and the desire, to give us all that we need and even more. He wants to feed *us*, too, with a life of lasting fulfillment.

Have a great week.

See you on the weekend.

Fr. Andrew

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK

Mass Book for 2016 is now open.

Saturday, July 25	4:00 pm	Edward Midura—Linda Camarda
		Monica Gsell—Terry & Jeff Antoniewicz & Boys
Sunday, July 26	8:30 am	People of the Parish
	10:30 am	Raymond Maier—Dennis & Jackie Kaine
		Mimi Gsell—Florence Lupinetti
	6:00 pm	Ted Schallenhammer—Urshula & Bill Kilburn
		Michael Gaffney—His mom
Monday, July 27	9:00 am	Peter Helgeson—Chet Niedzwiecki
Wednesday, July 29	9:00 am	Mary Sierocinski—Anne Marie Kelly
Thursday, July 30	9:00 am	Martin Dominquez—Nicole Caruso Dreyer
Friday, July 31	9:00 am	George Joseph & George Bernard Lauterborn
		- Marion Lauterborn & Dorothy Knortz
Saturday, August 1	5:00 pm	Edward Midura—Joseph & Mary Browne
		Theodore Filippone—Gary & Ingrid Williams
Sunday, August 2	8:30 am	Peter Helgeson—Knights of Columbus Council #8733
		Jimmy Stefanowicz—Jim & Marge Hogan
	10:30 am	Evelyn Boblitt—Dave & Judy Boblitt
		Stanley Bielen—Sophie Vandabeck
	6:00 pm	People of the Parish

Did you know? The Holy Rosary is said every Sunday morning at 8:00 am just before the beginning of the 8:30 am Mass. Join us for this very special time of prayer.

FAMILY FAITH FORMATION

Become part of the LIFT! experience

Mark 9:35 "And he sat down and called the twelve. And he said to them, "If anyone would be first, he must be last of all and servant of all."....

Our family faith formation program, LIFT! (Living In Faith Together) offers you a chance to take the Next Step in ministry. Our LIFT! sessions are held at all masses one weekend a month from September through May. Your talents , interests, and time available can be matched with the many volunteer opportunities to serve our program. Serve for just one session or more, serve as an individual or a family. Pick up a LIFT! Next Step card at the welcome center to find the dates of the sessions, description of our teams and sign up information. Complete the card and bring to the Welcome Center, sign up online (www.holyeucharist.org/#/ministry) or call our faith formation office at 609 268 7742 for more information.



REMEMBERING OUR SICK

Harold Moore, Brendan Moore, Bob & Claudia Legato, Alan Mack, Chelsea Knoe, Raymond Charlton, Denise Panico, Valerie Quinn, Martin Grzechowiak, Genaro Gonzalez, Marie Cronk, Kara McCrink Dalonzo, Trevor Wilson, Jim Flood, Ann Mackinley, Mary Parnell, Elizabeth Miller, Sally Di Bella, Helen Mullen, Rebecca Ann Scott, Loretta Nixon, Patricia Sicilia, Mary Valiante, Frank Mauer Jr., Nancy Valaika, Daniel Cross, Frank Ryan, Mario Barbieri, Lou Zielinski, Catherine Cone, Patricia Powell, Darlene Stanley, Marguerite Nelson, Robert Rhoads, Dale Wiltsee, Tom Mauchly, Catherine Ferri, Linda Orecchio.



PARISH COMMUNICATIONS

Dear Ministries:

It is so very important for our parish that we effectively communicate parish and ministry events . In order to more efficiently serve you, we ask that you submit **all** communications to Dottie Connelly via email at dconnelly@holyeucharist.org. This includes announcements for the **bulletin, website, facebook page and parish emails**.

Submit all pertinent information about your event or meeting including dates, times, contact information and description. You are welcome to submit images to enhance your listing. Submit **updates** on events as well so that we are communicating the most current information. Communicate **AFTER** your events – it is wonderful to know the success of your programs! If you would like your ministry schedules posted to the website under your ministry listing, we will be happy to do that. We will not, however, post individual member's email addresses or phone numbers.

All announcements must be submitted via email to Dottie by **Friday at 3:00pm** to be included in the following week's communications.

We have recently changed our website look. Please note that the first time you look at the new site, you will need to type in www.holyeucharist.org where you will be redirected to the new site location.

Please continue to submit your event facility requests to Jackie Kaine. The form can be found on our website (http://www.holyeucharist.org/#/mass-times-and-calendar/parish-calendar) or you can obtain a form from the office or welcome center. It is important that you update your facility requests should there be changes in your schedule.

Important Update
for
Parish Communications
& Ministry Events

MUSIC MINISTRY

Summer Choir runs from July 12 through August 30 - Come Join Us!

If you are Grade 4 through and including college age, and would like to sing at mass, we invite you to come and sing in our Summer Choir on Sundays in summer at the 10:30 Mass. Join us whatever Sundays you are available during the summer! Come early to mass and pick up a packet of music from the piano, and we will run through some of the songs before that day's mass. Please contact Linda Midura in the Music Office at 268-1119 if you would like to be an instrumentalist at mass. (note: NO choir on July 26)



AN OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE



"Whether therefore you eat, or drink, or whatsoever you do, do all to the glory of God" 1Cor. 10:31

As we continue preparations for another wonderful year of faith formation, we are especially in need of a <u>volunteer Meal Prep coordinator</u>. In this role, the coordinator will organize each month's meal that is served before each of the four LIFT sessions one weekend a month. This includes recruiting and overseeing a team of helpers to be present at each session who will prepare the drinks, heat the meal, serve and assist in clean up. The food will be provided but some simple preparation may be necessary. With a dedicated team, it will not be necessary for the leader to be present at each session.

Please prayerfully consider this position.

Questions? Contact Donna Remaley, Faith Formation Coordinator at 609 268 8383 Ext 106 or dremaley@holyeucharist.org





A great big Everest thank you to everyone who donated their time, their talent, their donations, and most importantly...their children to VBS. It was a wonderful week with a record number of children! Due to the increasing numbers of children and many of our teens moving on to other important things in life, we will be looking for additional adult assistance next year. Why not think about volunteering! Keep your eyes open for 'save-the-date' info and registration forms in 2016. Enjoy your summer! Thanks, Christine Stavash

Senior's Group Meeting, Thursday, August 6 has been cancelled.

SENIORS GROUP

The Holy Eucharist Seniors Club meets on the first Thursday of each month. Our next meeting is on September 3rd at 1:00 pm in Hoffman Hall, and will feature Karen Bennett, Director of RSVP (Retired Senior and Volunteer Programs). Her presentation will be an overview of all their volunteer programs. All Seniors are welcome!



8TH WORLD MEETING OF FAMILIES

Mark your family calendar for the 8th World Meeting of Families on September 22-27, 2015! Families can look forward to speakers, celebrations, activities for kids, and prayer, all of which will bring renewal and transformation for you, your loved ones, and the world. Visit the official World Meeting of Families website at WorldMeeting2015.org to learn more and to sign up for regular updates on how you can participate. Family prayer is a beautiful way to increase your family's relationship with Our Lord and with one another. We encourage you to pray the World Meeting Prayer below each day leading up to the event -alone or together with your family members.

World Meeting of Families Prayer

God and Father of us all, in Jesus, your Son and our Savior, you have made us your sons and daughters in the family of the Church. May your grace and love help our families in every part of the world be united to one another in fidelity to the Gospel. May the example of the Holy Family, with the aid of your Holy Spirit, guide all families, especially those most troubled, to be homes of communion and prayer and to always seek your truth and live in your love. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY

Please support the St. Vincent de Paul Society by donating school supplies to be distributed to children in need this September. We will help these children get off to a good school year with the supplies that they need.

Stop at the display in the café for a list of items needed. Donations will be collected until 8/23/15. Please place your school supplies in the plastic containers located by the Poor Boxes in the Atrium. The children will also be given gift certificates to purchase shoes and haircuts thanks to a fund provided in memory of Charlie Green.



Thank you for your support. It is so appreciated.

Items Needed for Pantry:

Paper Products: Canned Vegetables (all varieties), Canned Fruit (all varieties), Applesauce

ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL

The Annual Catholic Appeal throughout the Diocese of Trenton has begun. Each year the Bishop seeks the support of all of the members of the diocese to further the work of our ministries. Each of us has a vital part in all we do in Christ's name, and each of us can share in all we do with a gift to the Annual Catholic Appeal. Our single Act of Faith propels the works of love that build up our Church. You make that happen with a generous gift to the Annual Catholic Appeal. As the people of the Diocese of Trenton, you have an opportunity to help others see Christ working in our midst.

Goal: \$61,498.00 Pledged To Date: \$38,230.00

Cash Received: \$32,830.00 Still Needed to Meet Goal: \$28,668.00

"I ask you to take a moment and truly reflect on any help you can give. We truly need everyone to participate. I am always grateful and moved by the level of support you give to our parish." Father Andrew

STEWARDSHIP

Holy Eucharist Church now offers Online Giving!

Visit our website at www.holyeucharist.org to sign up and begin donating to the church automatically. Use the Internet for the good of the parish through this secure and convenient process. Online Giving can be effectively used on its own or with regular offering envelopes. If you would still like to receive envelope packets but also want to give online, you have the option to do so.

REMEMBRANCE IN YOUR WILL

A remembrance in your will for your parish is a wonderful way to provide for the future well-being of your parish community.

7/19/15-Collection-\$10,235.50

A.C.T.S. WOMEN'S GROUP

Our parish is beginning an interesting and worthwhile project. We would like to introduce you to the **Malawi Project:** This project involves collecting prescription bottles (only) for the country of Malawi in Africa. Previously used prescription bottles are collected they are then forwarded to an address in Indianapolis, Indiana who in turn forwards the bottles in large shipping containers to clinics in Malawi, Africa and now other parts of the continent. The clinics in Africa use the bottles for their patients to take medication home. At this point in time, their medication is placed in paper wrappers and the patients usually lose it or their children find the pills, ingest them, and this sometimes leads to a child's death. Since the prescription bottles are not able to be recycled, this is a wonderful project to rid our landfills of these items.

There is a bright orange container in the Cloister Connector "Café" clearly marked for collection of these prescription bottles, **ONLY**, no aspirin or vitamin bottles will be accepted. Please also remove the labels and rinse them out before donating. The container will be emptied weekly and the contents sent on to Indiana for shipment to Malawi, Africa. If you would like to learn more about this project you can go to their website **www.malawiproject.org**.



Welcome to Church of the Holy Eucharist. May you encounter Jesus Christ in His church and in His sacraments through your participation in our Parish community. Visit our Welcome Center before or after our weekend masses for any information on our parish, it's ministries and it's community.

We sincerely welcome you!

Pastoral Staff

609 268 8383	
Andrew Jamieson, Pastor	Ext. 102
avjjr@holyeucharist.org	
Dottie Connelly, Communications Coordinator	Ext. 107
dconnelly@holyeucharist.org	
Joseph DeLuca, Deacon	Ext. 114
jdeluca@holyeucharist.org	
Kelley Derricott, Maintenance	Ext. 109
kderricott@holyeucharist.org	
Kenneth Domzalski, Deacon	Ext. 116
kdomzalski@holyeucharist.org	
Jacqueline Kaine, Administrative Assistant	Ext. 100
jkaine@holyeucharist.org	
Anne Marie Kelly, Sacrament Prep Coordinator	Ext. 103
akelly@holyeucharist.org	
Linda Midura, Music Director	Ext. 105
lmidura@holyeucharist.org	
Donna Remaley, Faith Formation Coordinator	Ext. 106
dremaley@holyeucharist.org	
Jack Schell, Facilities Manager	Ext. 109
Mary Warner, Business Manager	Ext. 101
mwarner@holyeucharist.org	
Christine Webb, Protecting God's Children	Ext. 104
cwebb@holyeucharist.org	

Mass Schedule

Saturday Evening Vigil: 5:00pm Sunday: 8:30am & 10:30am & 6:00pm

Weekdays: 9:00am (except Tuesday & Saturday)

Tuesdays: 9:00am - Communion Service

Holy Days: 9:00am & 7:00pm

Miraculous Medal Novena: Monday 9:30 am

Children's Liturgy of the Word: Saturday 5:00pm and Sunday

8:30am, 10:30am Sept. through May **Preschool Kidzone:** Saturday 5:00pm and Sunday 8:30am, 10:30am Sept. through May

Stay Connected

9:00am—4:30pm
609-268-8383
609-268-3294
609-268-1119
609-268-0005
609-268-1818

Website www.holyeucharist.org
E-mail hec@holyeucharist.org

Facebook facebook.com/holyeucharistchurch

WIFI password in building—hepublic520

Sacraments

Visit our website for complete details http://holyeucharist.org/#/sacraments

Reconciliation:

Saturday 3:30-4:30pm or by appointment.

Baptism:

Your child's baptism is a time for celebration in our parish. It is our mission to guide parents to bring your child to the waters of baptism. Stop by our Welcome Center on the weekends or call our parish office for more details.

Marriage: Couples wishing to celebrate and consecrate their love are asked to call the parish office or complete the form on http://holyeucharist.org/#/sacraments/marriage to request a wedding date a year in advance. At least one person should be a registered member of the parish. Congratulations!

Faith Formation

Holy Eucharist parish is totally committed to family life and to helping you foster faith in your children. Our Faith Formation Program is created to assist you in doing just that. Our program creates opportunities for families to pray together, grow as disciples and develop spiritual habits that will lead them into a deeper relationship with Christ. For more information contact us at 609 268-7742, visit our website (http://www.hecfamilyfaith.org) or email Donna Remaley at dremaley@holyeucharist.org

RCIA - Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults

Anyone who is searching and may be thinking of becoming a Catholic Christian or a baptized Catholic who is interested in continuing their own journey of faith and have not received the other Sacraments of Initiation (Eucharist and Confirmation)

For Adults: please call Chris Domzalski– 609 654-4239 **For Children:** please call the parish office at 609 268 8383

Sacramental Sponsorship Certificate This is a form required to be a Godparent or Sponsor for Baptism or Confirmation. A certificate can be obtained from our parish office. Please call for more details (609 268 8383 ext 100.)

Funerals We ask you to first contact your Funeral Director. The Funeral Director will contact the Church to make the arrangements.